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The cover of this month’s newsletter is another drawing 

reproduced with the kind permission of Russell Redwood.  You can see his work 
at rustyred1.deviantart.com. 
 
Not an MG model this month but at least one of our members has a Triumph Stag 
shown here.  Envisioned as a luxury sports car, the Triumph Stag was designed 
to compete directly with the Mercedes-Benz SL class models.  All Stags were 
four-seater convertible coupés, but for structural rigidity – and to meet new 
American rollover standards of the time – the Stag required a B-pillar "roll bar" 
hoop connected to the windscreen frame by a T-bar.  A removable hardtop was a 
popular factory option for the early Stags, and was later supplied as a standard 
fitment.   
 
The car started as a styling experiment cut and shaped from a 1963–64 Triumph 
2000 pre-production saloon, which had also been styled by Michelotti, and loaned 
to him by Harry Webster, Director of Engineering at Triumph.  Their agreement 
was that if Webster liked the design, Triumph could use the prototype as the basis 
of a new Triumph model.  Harry Webster, who was a long time friend of Giovanni 
Michelotti, whom he called "Micho", loved the design and took the prototype back 
to England.  The end result, a two-door drop head (convertible), had little in 
common with the styling of its progenitor 2000, but retained the suspension and 
driveline.  Triumph liked the Michelotti design so much that they propagated the 
styling lines of the Stag into the new T2000/T2500 saloon and estate model lines 
of the 1970s. 

MG Northumbria club meetings are held on the first Wednesday 

of each month. 
 
Most months we have a presentation, often car related but not always.  In the past 
for example we have had talks and demonstrations covering such varied topics 
as: - 
 

 Car tyre advice 

 Northumbrian area history 

 Toys & model cars 

 Travels in Australia and New Zealand 
 
This month (December 7th) we are looking forward to another talk by Phil 
Kirkland.  This time Phil will entertain us with his exploits in Western 
America.  If it was anything like Australia or New Zealand then we are in for 
another treat. 

 
Club nights remain very popular with lots of members.  Why not come along next 
year and meet other like-minded members, have a chat and/or a drink, ask others 
about problems you may be experiencing with your car, find out about club runs, 
shows or other events etc. 
 
If you’ve not been before, give it a try. (NB If you want to attend regularly you 
would need to become a social member of the club but it only costs £10 for a 
whole year).  Go on, make it your New Years resolution to come to your first club 

meeting in 2017 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sports_car
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mercedes-Benz_SL
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Convertible_(car)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Coupe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/B-pillar
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Convertible_(car)#Safety
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hardtop
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Triumph_2000
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Triumph_2000
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pre-production_car
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Harry_Webster
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Hello again 
 
Many thanks for showing your confidence in me to carry on for another year as club 
Chairman at the AGM.  Also many thanks to Mike Mitchell and to Ian Macneish for their 
time serving on the committee.  I'm sure we will work over the coming months to arrange 
a varied and interesting package of events for 2017. 

 
Also at the AGM, Phil Kirkland won the Emma award, which 
incidentally is a well designed, hand crafted plaque depicting 
an MGB and stands fo Enthusiastic MG Award.  Congratulations 
Phil 
 
 

 
Ten cars came out on a bright but cold, and later wet, 
afternoon for the winter run from Callerton Metro to 
Kirkharle.  Many thanks to Lorraine Hunter for supplying 
and recceing the route. 
 
George & Eileen, Tony & Rachel (Sandra) and I went on 

our own little route to 
Whitehouse Farm where 
we met some of the staff from Useful Vision and families 
enjoying the Santa specials.  Useful Vision were given funds 
to provide an adventure day out at the Calvert Trust and as 
it didn’t cost as much as they expected they asked if they 
could use the balance to take 50 children to the Farm.  So 
we went along with the presentation cheque to see them 
and get some pictures.  We then carried on and joined the 
rest at Kirkharle. 

 
Elsewhere in the newsletter (page 12) you will see details of the proposed trip to the Isle 
of Man, if you are interested please let me know as soon as possible.  
 
Hopefully we will soon have a supply of the membership packs.  If you have never had one 
please let Eileen Delgarno know.  We will also be able to sell new club rally plaques if 
yours has got a bit weather worn. 
 
By the time you read this we may have already met at the Christmas Party Night at the 
New Kent, if not I may see you at Club night and if not then it will be my chat next year. 
 
Best wishes for a Happy Christmas and New Year. 
Tim 
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For 2017 we will continue to produce copies of the calendar on line, each month with 
a photo taken by one of our members this year and a list of events and runs.  A copy 
will also be included in your newsletter. 
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No information supplied by new members for this month but an update on a couple 
of members with new cars. 
 
“Not sure if anyone would be 
interested but I've just acquired a 
new car.  I joined the club a bit 
back and own a MGB GT.  The car 
was running but I soon found it 
needed the dreaded tin worm 
sorted so took it off the road.  This 
has now turned into a full 
restoration and the replacing of a 
lot of panels.  Although attending 
meetings and helping with the shows I still felt I was missing a big part of the 
membership as I have as yet never attended any of the rallies.  Somehow never felt 
right to turn up on my motorbike or in the Kuga!  Talking to Eileen Delgano set me 
thinking about an additional car.  Long story short I picked up an MGF yesterday.  
The drive back from just south of Doncaster was a dream.  The car is a 2001 and 
has only 25,000 miles on the clock, full service history and only two owners from 
new.  Looks like it's been very well looked after.  So when I'm at the meetings you 
will certainly see my hand go up for a quite a few of the days out. - Mel Edgar” 
 
Well Mel, you shouldn’t have left it so long to come on a run, plenty of people turn up 
in their every day car and we are happy to have them along.  Never had a motorbike 
in my experience (unless other members know differently) but hey why not!  You can 
still bring it out next year and give your new car a week off.  Look forward to seeing 
you soon. 

 
The MG bug has certainly bitten Rachael Dyson 
and Tony Old.  Not content with one recent 
acquisition they have decided to buy a “proper 
MG” Only joking folks!  Meet Lil, spotted on 
eBay, test driven in Catterick and now in 
residence in deepest darkest Felling.  Keep 
going guys; you might catch up John Mitchell or 
George Dalgarno with the most cars in the club 
(not sure who has the record currently, do you 
know?) 

 
If you are a new member or lucky enough to have purchased a new car, let me know 
about it on editor@mgnorthumbria.org 
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Steve Miller 
 
Some of our members may recall in an earlier club newsletter our little shunt on the 
second day of our holiday in Scotland last year.  Anne, Maggie the TF and I had to 
return home from Fraserburgh after a mishap with a cyclist.  Happy to say it all 
turned out ok in the end. 
 
One year later our summer holiday included a second attempt to reach the official 
furthest point North on the Scottish mainland, John ‘O’ Groats.  We joined forces with 
another car club I am involved with called Border Patrol.  BP are enthusiastic owners 
of MGFs and TFs with member up and down the country.  Keeping in touch mainly 
through social media, they attend charity runs, car shows, weekend runs and annual 
holidays.  Plans were finalised for this year’s annual vacation, a week in August in 
Aviemore. 
 
Day 1, A697, sunshine and roof down, early first stop, Heighleygate for a coffee and 
a two car meet.  Heading north to Lauder we stopped for lunch and met up with 
another four cars, two members had travelled up from Hull.  The six car convoy 
continued north on the A68 to Edinburgh over the Forth Bridge onwards following the 
A9.  We skirted around Perth and continued our journey north on the A9 to 
Aviemore.  As with all trips in Scotland we were met with torrential rain, so roofs up 
and roofs down was the norm for the rest of the week.  We arrived at the lodge late 
afternoon in glorious sunshine.  Three further MGs, arriving from London, joined us 
later that evening. 

 
Each of the following days were planned by a different member including my day trip 
to John ‘O’ Groats on the fifth day. 
 
Day 2, Loch Ness. All nine cars headed west looking for the quiet B roads, causing 
chaos as we headed towards Loch Ness.  These road workers did not expect a 
traffic jam in the Glens? 
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We stopped off for lunch at Fort Augustus before heading back to base camp that 
evening. 
 
Day 3, Speyside. It soon became obvious we were in the land of distilleries. We must 
have passed dozens on our day trips so it would be rude not to visit at least one. 

 
After the guided tour, several bottles at various strengths were purchased in the gift 
shop and the whisky tasting continued into the evening.  57% proof helped to ease 
me into a comfortable sleep that night. 
 
Day 4, Applecross. Today we headed west to one of the best driving roads in the 
UK.  I cannot recommend this route highly enough.  Fantastic scenery and hair pin 
bends, this road off the A890 north of Kyle of Lochalsh has it all.  We stopped off for 
a light lunch at Eilean Donan Castle on the A87 before heading further west through 
fantastic glens and mountains before dropping down to sea level turning right onto 
the A890 through Achmore, Ardnarff, New Kelso and through quaint Lochcarron golf 
course at Kirkton, on to Kishorn and then finally turning left at Tornapress.  We 
climbed up through the pass, at the top we were met by fantastic views toward the 
Isle of Skye before dropping down to Applecross.  Here we stopped for a late lunch.  
We did not book, but 16 weary travellers were met with open arms and our 
unexpected hosts made us welcome.  We squeezed into a corner in an already full 
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restaurant. We ate well that day.  We continued around the peninsula, again graced 
with fantastic sea views to our left as we looked west for more breath-taking views of 
the Isle of Skye.  The Applecross run is all single lanes with passing places.  We 
were met with the odd camper van, bus and an articulated lorry!  I recall a similar 
experience when going the wrong way with the shopping trolley in Asda.  Why is 
that?  The road looped back onto the A896 and we headed east back to base, 
leaving behind great memories we will treasure for a life time.  
 

              

        

      
 
Day 4, today we split into two packs.  One trip took us to Fort George.  The second 
pack took a different route through Nethy Bridge to the Cairngorms National Park.  
Anne and I decided to head to Inverness and then onto Fort George for some 
dolphin watching.  This 18th century working fort was designed for modern warfare 
with low embankments to withstand repeated cannon fire.  Deep moats and low 
defence walls were the thought of generals when designing one of the most 
expensive forts ever built after the Jackobite uprising of 1745.  The original budget 
was £92,673 and doubled to £200,000, a vast figure at the time.  Although open to 
the public it is still in use by the army.  Another worthy trip if like us you enjoy history 
and castles. 



 9 

 

     
 

     
 
That evening we received news that our eldest daughter had finally given birth to our 
first granddaughter Emily.  Two weeks overdue!!.  So the following day, Anne, 
Maggie the TF and I headed home.  Then the following day we were on to Coventry 
to see our granddaughter.  And yes day 5 was my trip to John ‘O’ Groats!.  
Next year’s holiday is booked.  Slightly further afield with trains planes and 
automobiles.  Pacific coast route 1 in a Mustang convertible.  
 
Ah well one day, maybe. 
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Again this great marque has forged great friendships with like-minded people. Both 
Anne and I had a wonderful time. Thank you MG. 
 
Thanks to Steve for this contribution.  Do you have a favourite trip, or a dream trip 
you would love to undertake?  Let us hear all about it at editor@mgnorthumbria.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Long time member Les Davison has been rumaging in his drawers again and come 
up with this interesting snippet from around 1987 we think, do you know better?  Les 
has promised to keep rummaging and come up with a few more for 2017.  Others 
have items I know so let’s be ‘avin ‘em. 
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And finally, if you are interested in joining the club on a trip to the Isle of Man next 
year, read on and contact chairman Tim Cook ASAP 
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MGN Isle of Man Tour 2017 

 
Thanks to information from Stephen Ruddick from a tour he did earlier this year with 
his new club we have an almost ready made tour. It uses the same hotel, which he 
recommends, and the routes, one of which follows the TT course but at a more 
leisurely pace.  The proposed details and costs are given below: - 
 
Depart Heysham 16/5/17 on 14.15 ferry, arr Douglas @ 17.45 
Depart Douglas 19/5/17 on 8.45 ferry, arr Heysham @ 12.15 
 
My route planner says it is 2hr 21 mins from Newcastle to Heysham via A69 & M6, 
so possible to drive down in the morning. 
 
Ferry Costs: https://www.steam-packet.com/ 
Car & Driver £154 retn Car, Driver + 1 £162 
Reserved lounge seat £9 per person retn 
Premium lounge £35 per person 
 
Deposit £40 non refundable – minimum 5 cars 
 
Hotel: https://www.classiclodges.co.uk/our-hotels/ramsey-park/ 
Ramsey Park Hotel 
Double/twin – B&B £272.22 – B,B & 3 course EM £371.24 
Single room as above £239.25 or £288.75 
The single course option seemed popular in Northern Ireland but is not available in 
the package, but if you go B&B you could have a single course from the menu, or eat 
more during the day, (or both!!). 
 
10% deposit with booking, 70% 56 days before remaining 20% 14 days before. 
 
Total costs 
Double/twin from £434.22 - £483.78 excl seats 
Single from £393.25 - £442.75 excl seats 
 
As a comparison, a four-night tour with Scenic Car Tours is from £399 per person. 

 

https://www.steam-packet.com/
https://www.classiclodges.co.uk/our-hotels/ramsey-park/
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Merry Christmas and a thank you to everyone who has contributed 
to this year’s newsletters.  The more we get the easier my job is.  

Keep ‘em coming in 2017 
 
Peter Hyde 
Newsletter Editor 
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